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COVID-19 UPDATE - Summary
Latest Government advice is available here: www.gov.uk/coronavirus 
Latest SCC information is available here: https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/coronavirus-covid-19/
Suffolk's resilience partners continue to provide PPE equipment where most needed
As Suffolk’s response to the Covid-19 pandemic enters its fourth month, the team set up in March to source and distribute Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) to support service providers across the county continues to operate from Suffolk County Council’s offices in Ipswich.
To date, this PPE ‘cell’ of the Suffolk Resilience Forum (SRF) has distributed over 2.3 million items of PPE across Suffolk. Over 1.9 million of these items have been distributed for use in the care sector to support some of Suffolk’s most vulnerable residents.

This equipment is directly supporting a range of staff every day, providing them with the masks, gloves and other disposable protective items needed to ensure safe working and effective infection control, working in care settings, social care, special schools, emergency services and health organisations.

As service providers increase contact with residents and reopen or plan for buildings to open in weeks to come, Suffolk’s PPE team will continue to purchase and distribute equipment where there is a shortfall in supply or where organisations identify an urgent need.

Domestic Abuse helpline available 24/7
The existing Domestic Abuse Outreach Service, run by Suffolk County Council and Anglia Care Trust, has extended its 0800 977 5690 freephone number to be available 24 hours a day, seven days a week. 

Anyone with concerns including professionals who may be supporting clients, as well as friends and families who are concerned for loved ones, can access this local support.

People in Suffolk to benefit from a virtual care response
Suffolk County Council, in partnership with RETHINK Partners and Alcove are providing virtual care and support to vulnerable or shielded people.

The service is provided through the rapid roll-out of the Alcove Video Carephone, a simple communication device that allows people with little or no technological ability to have two-way video contact with care workers, family members and other approved service providers. This will help with tasks that don’t require face-to-face visits and therefore limit their exposure to infection. For example, carers can check visually if medications are being taken, set prompts and reminders or carry out welfare and wellbeing checks.
Users are being supported to set up the Alcove Video Carephones remotely and their friends and family members can also be added during set-up. The Council is working closely with care providers and partners to identify the most appropriate people, to receive the device.
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